At an Audit Meeting / Work Session

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 12th day of September, 2007

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent: 
        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A, Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Councilman Gil Piaquadio led the Pledge.

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The Town Supervisor made the following changes:

Item 5.  Postponed until the September 26th  meeting.


New Item 11D.  Hydrant Painting Bid schedule


New Item 11E.   Surveying Proposal


New Item 11F.   Hydrant Flushing

New Item 13.     HIGHWAY DEPT:  Hy Vue Drive (at the request of Councilwoman                  Greene)

New Item 14.
   EXECUTIVE SESSION: Code Compliance Personnel.

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


Supervisor Booth asked for a motion to approve the audit in the amount of $189,790.63. 


He asked if any Board member had any exceptions and none did.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount of $189,790.63. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 1 abstain.

5.
STEARNS AND WHELER:  Manganese Treatment at Chadwick Lake

Supervisor Booth announced that this item will be postponed until the Sept. 26th  meeting.

6.
ROSETON HILLS SEWAGE WORKS


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, introduced Ross Winglovitz and John Cappello, 
who represent the Orchard Hills Development. They are proposing to assume ownership 
of the Roseton Sewer Works Corporation, which currently serves Parr Valley 
Condominiums. It is part of a project that will be replacing the existing sewer plant 
with a new and expanded sewer plant. As part of the process for approval, it is 
required to replace the existing sewer plant and there will be an agreement between 
Roseton Sewer Works and the Town for the reconstruction, plant improvements and the 
initial plant operations. 
.
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James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated that under this agreement if the new sewer 
treatment plant isn’t built then the Developer will not be able to occupy any of the units 
that are proposed to be built. The plant that is being 
built will be 75 % larger than the old 
plant to accommodate Apple Valley Condominiums. Mr. Osborne’s concern is to insure 
that the plant operates properly once it is built and that any warranty work will be done in 
a timely fashion. Once the plant is built the developer will ask for certificates of 
occupancy for the units that they have built. At that point it becomes critical to continue 
the plant’s operation.  

Mr. Winglovitz stated that in part 4.1 of the sewage works agreement it states Roseton 
shall post an irrevocable letter of credit or cash or other security satisfactory to the Town 
in the amount of $100,000.00. This secures the proper reclamation of the site in the event 
the facilities are abandoned during construction and to guarantee operation and 
maintenance of the sewage facilities for a period of two years from completion of 
construction. In addition to the two year performance bond the supplier will guarantee the 
equipment for 
an additional two years.   

Mr. Taylor had asked if the plan could include a special risks section. The 
residents 
should technically know that the Town doesn’t have a bond for securing the 
completion. Mr. Winglovitz said he would run this matter past the board to see if this 
could be accomplished.  

Councilwoman Greene asked if the homeowners in Apple Valley have been made aware 
of this arrangement and the fact that after two years they are going to have to pay a 
$50.00 yearly fee. Mr. Winglovitz said that they were. An agreement has been reached 
regarding doing this work and his firm has recently met with their attorney.


Mr. Taylor would like the purchasers notified that the Town does not hold security for the 
treatment plant. 

Councilwoman Greene would like to see a date by which this money is to be paid to the 
Town. 


James Osborne asked what is contemplated for the demolition of the old plant and 
whether the demolition is part of the DEC permit. Mr. Winglovitz said it is planned that 
the plant will be demolished. 


Mr. Taylor asked what was provided in the escrow for professional fees. Mr. Winglovitz 
answered $5,000.00.


Mr. Taylor said the Planning Board has informed him that the Town needs a developer’s 
agreement and would like a draft of that agreement given to him.


Mr. Winglovitz said in the developer’s agreement regarding water there is an upgrade to 
the 9W pressure reducing station in front of the old drive-in theater. Part of this project 
will renovate and put in new operating valves, remove the cover and put in a new access 
way. Oak Street will be widened to twenty four feet, realigned and repaved upon 
completion of the project. The bridge at the crossing where Oak Street meets 9W will be 
replaced. There is an old box culvert that needs to be removed and replaced. There will 
be left turn lanes and a light installed at the entryway to Parr Valley. The Parr Valley 
entryway will be upgraded to a boulevard with a new entry that will have trees. 
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Mr. Taylor said the Developers are going to come back to the Board with a revised 
agreement for the Board to review. At that point the Board will want to adopt some sort 
of findings. This will cover all of the actions in relation to the project, including 
execution of this agreement and approving an amendment to the certificate to the sewer 
works corporation to expand its territory to include this project. 

Mr. Winglovitz said the fee structure to the residents will be $348.21 instead of 
approximately $203.00 due to the fact that instead of secondary treatment there will be a  
tertiary treatment which is a higher quality of treatment. 

Mr. Taylor wants a letter stating the homeowners’ association has been advised of this 
increase. 


(see attached)

7.
POLICE:  


A.
Balmville Crossing Guard


Supervisor Booth said the Balmville Elementary School has submitted a request for a 
crossing guard. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Chief Kehoe to start the hiring process in accordance with the step program. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


B.
Cellular Service


Supervisor Booth said that the Town has two proposals, one from Sprint and one from 
Verizon. Yesterday the new Nextel representative called him and will have a proposal for 
the Town in the next few days. He would like to hold this item until the Board is able to 
review the Nextel proposal.  
8.
PARKS AND RECREATION:   


A.
Clough Harbour & Associates:  Study for Recreation Center


Jerry Bergman from Clough Harbour & Associates, LLP and Robert Petrillo, 
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, are in front of the Board tonight to 
discuss the proposal for a feasibility study for a Town Recreation Center. The site to be 
studied is site 2 as identified in the 1998 site study for the Town. 


Mr. Bergman did not bring a proposal for the Board tonight because he didn’t know if 
there would be any more revisions. They do not have a problem with the revisions that 
were asked for. The two big items were to split the price out for the scope of services for 
item A which is the due diligence work. Upon completion of item A they will complete a 
written report on the site constraints so the Board can decide if they want to go ahead 
with sections B & C. The total amount for the proposal was $23,000.00 of which 
$10,750.00 is for phase A. This will include a phase A archaeological study and twelve 
perc tests and digs on the site to show the suitability of the sewer. A traffic study will be 
done with regard to sight distance. They will be looking at the water, particularly the 
storm water. Then a final report would be done. They will do a long form when B & C 
are done.   

(see attached)

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve only part A of the feasibility study submitted by Clough Harbour & Associates in the amount of $10,750.00 plus expenses at cost plus 10%. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to withdraw $10,750.00 from the Park 
Land Trust Fund for part A of the Clough Harbour & Associates proposal. The motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


B.
T-38 Account Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 4, 
2007 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, 
to pay the expenses for the bounce houses that were used for the Family Fun Nights that 
were held on July 20 and August 17th. The money will come from the T-38 account, in 
the amount of $1,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


C.
Permit Fees


Mr. Petrillo said that the fees at Chadwick Lake Park have not been raised since 1999 and 
he would like to see them increased.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to increase the Chadwick Lake Park 
annual permits. The resident fee would go from $10.00 to $15.00 and the non resident 
would go from $20.00 to $30.00. The increases will be effective as of January 1, 2008. 
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated he will prepare a Resolution.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


D.
Budget Transfer


Mr. Petrillo explained to the Board that Dial-A-Bus was incorrectly posted and is over 
budget. He is asking the Board to transfer $16,000.00 from the Transportation for Aging-
Personal Services account 6773.0100 to the Dial-A-Bus-Personal Services account 
5630.0100.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to transfer $16,000.00 from account 
6773.0100, Transportation for Aging-Personal Services to account 5630.0100, Dial-A-
Bus-Personal Service. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


E.
Educational Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 6, 2007 submitted by Robert Petrillo to reimburse Lisa Rappa for classes she completed at Orange County Community College to earn a degree in the field of Early Childhood Development. The amount for the spring 2007 semester was $575.00. Ms. Rappa had a 4.0 for the semester. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.

9.
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS:


A.
Bid Opening: Weekly Cleaning

Because members of the Board had questions that could not be answered in the material 
submitted, this item is being held over until the next meeting.
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B.
Energy Consultants

Supervisor Booth was contacted by Cost Control Associates, located at 310 Bay Road, 
Queensbury, New York 12804. They would like to schedule a meeting with the Board to 
discuss a utility bill review of the Town. The overall consensus of the Board was to set up  
a meeting.

10.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Posting for Assistant Fire Inspector 


The Code Compliance Supervisor submitted a memo dated August 28, 2007 stating he would like to promote Assistant Fire Inspector Charles Piper to fill the vacant full time Assistant Fire Inspector position. Currently Mr. Piper works part time in this capacity. Funding for this position is available in the 2007 budget. Roseanne Smith, Personnel Director, has advised that there is not a current list available from Orange County Civil Service. Therefore, it is possible to appoint Mr. Piper without canvassing a list.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Roseanne Smith, Personnel Director, to prepare the posting for a full time Assistant Fire Inspector position. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain
11.
ENGINEER:  


A.
Highway Garage and Fleet Maintenance Consent Orders

Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, reported that consent orders were sent by the New York 
State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) in the matter of alleged 
violation of the State’s regulation of petroleum bulk storage facilities/waste oil tanks 
at the Town’s Highway Garage/Fleet Maintenance Facility at 90 Gardnertown Road. The 
Town could be subject to civil penalties in the amount of $37,500.00 per day for each 
alleged violation. What the DEC wants submitted is a tank closure report on the 550 
gallon tank submitted and a $5,000.00 check for penalties. Mr. Osborne is asking for 
permission of the Board for Supervisor Booth to sign the consent order and for the Town 
Accountant to cut the check. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the consent orders referenced in the Resolution of Town Board authorizing execution of consent orders in the matter of alleged violation of article 17 and 19 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law and Title 6, part 230 and 612-614 of the New York Codes, Rules and Regulations, Highway Garage and Fleet Maintenance Petroleum Storage/Waste Oil Tank(s). This motion also authorized Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to cut a check in the amount of $5,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
(see attached)

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain 


B.
Domingues Subdivision Estimate


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo dated September 5, 
2007 submitted by Mr. Osborne for the revised road cost and added cost for the 
preparation of the required as-built drawings for Domingues Subdivision (Candlestick 
Hill Road). The final recommended cost estimate is $51,200.00 with an inspection fee of 
$1,280.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain 

C.
Brighton Green Performance Security Reduction


Mr. Osborne is still waiting for information regarding this subject and withdrew it from 
the agenda. 
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D.
(add on) Hydrant Painting Bid Schedule

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following bid schedule for 
hydrant painting submitted by James Osborne. The bid will be advertised in the Sentinel 
on September 18, 2007 and advertised in the Mid Hudson Times and the Times Herald 
Record on September 19, 2007. Councilman Piaquadio asked if this bid will be put on 
Bid Net. Town Clerk Zarutskie stated that all bids usually are. The bid opening will be on 
October 3, 2007 at 2:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain 

E.
(add on) Surveying Proposal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Mr. 
Osborne, Town Engineer, dated September 11, 2007. The proposal was submitted by 
William Hildreth Land Surveying, P.C., located on 407 South Plank Road, Newburgh, 
New York, for professional services for surveying the Garzione Property. The services 
will consist of performing the field survey, providing map copies and marking major 
property corners and angle points of the ten acre parcel. The fee for these services is 
$6,800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain 

F.
(add on) Hydrant Flushing

Councilwoman Greene stated at the last meeting the Board discussed a second flushing of 
the fire hydrants. Councilman Woolsey had suggested doing this before the leaves fall to 
eliminate clogging of the drains. Mr. Puchalski would like a record kept of the problem 
areas and only have a second flushing of those areas. It was recommended by the Board 
that Mr. Osborne talk to Mr. Puchalski, Water Superintendent, for a second flushing date 
of problem areas.  
12.
SEWER: Schedule Public Hearing for Crossroads/Colden Park Sewer District Consolidation


Supervisor Booth said that the Town promised the residents of Colden Park that they would be individually notified of when the Public Hearing was going to be held for  Crossroads/Colden Park Sewer District Consolidation. It has been brought to the Supervisor’s  attention that the residents of Crossroads must also be notified. For this reason, it will not be possible to conduct this hearing on October 1st.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to schedule a Public Hearing at Town Hall for Crossroads/Colden Park Sewer District on October 22, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain 

13.
(add on)  HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:  Hy Vue Drive

Councilwoman Greene distributed pictures of the new paving of Hy Vue Drive. Residents on the south side of the road are having a problem with water because of the way the new paving is pitched. She would liked this looked into while the paving is being done and to make any corrections needed. 
14.
(add on) EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Code Compliance Personnel


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go into Executive Session at 9:02 p.m., seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to end Executive Session at 10:00 p.m., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.


It was announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is 


anticipated now.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made to adjourn at 10:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 0 abstain.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,
___________________________________

____________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

